






Directors’ Review Report  

 
The Board of directors of SME Leasing Limited (the Company) is pleased to present the un-audited condensed 

interim financial statements for the period ended March 31, 2020.  

 

The company remained focused on recoveries and enhancing its performing portfolio by writing fresh new business. 

During the period under review, fresh business worth Rupees 10 Million (Gross) was written while total recoveries 

from the portfolio aggregated Rupees 24.50 Million. The utilization of the funding line from SME Bank also 

increased. The Company continued to follow up for early settlements of non-performing portfolio through legal 

process and negotiations. Provisions for non performing portfolio as a result recorded a net reversal of Rupees 0.53 

million. Revenues on the other hand recorded a decrease of Rupees 0.97 Million when compared with the 

corresponding period last year. Overall administrative expenses recorded decrease of 1.08 million. Financial 

charges increased due to increase in cost of fund. The loss before tax during the period under review was Rs.9.62 

Million compared to Rs. 6.84 Million in the corresponding period last year. Funding constraint remained a major 

obstacle in converting the company into a profit-making institution.  

The Net equity of the Company amounted to Rs.67.42 Million as at 31st March 2020. The Company is fully 

compliant of SECP equity requirement for leasing companies. The current liabilities increased by Rs.10.69 million 

and non-current liabilities decreased by Rs. 11.46 Million whereas the total assets recorded a net decrease of Rs 

10.45 Million, principally on account of fresh leases written. The efforts for recoveries from the portfolio and 

exploring new avenues of funding shall continue, going forward.  

The matter of privatization of SME Bank, majority shareholder is at advanced stage. We shall keep our 

shareholders informed of development, in this regard. 

 

The reduction in discount rate to 8% by the SBP will reduce the finance cost of the Company. However, The 

COVID-19 caused unprecedented challenges for the whole world. The lockdown and economic slowdown effected 

the financial sector as a whole. The Company has taken various measures to mitigate the risk and hope that it will 

safely sail through the storm. 

 

The Board recognizes and appreciates the continued support of its shareholders, lenders and regulatory authorities 

and the ongoing efforts and commitment of the management team and all the staff members of the company. 

 

Due to the sad and unfortunate demise of the Acting CEO / Director, Mr Abdul Waseem on 24 May 2020, the 

financial statements and other related documents have been signed by Mr Dilshad Ali Ahmed, Director of the 

Company, in place of the Acting CEO, Mr. Waseem. 

 

 

Dated: 28 May 2020  Bilal Mustafa 
  Chairman 
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